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May the joy of Christmas, which sings of the birth of the Savior, install in all trust in  
the power of truth and of patient perseverance in doing good.  For each of us the divine message  
of Bethlehem resounds: “Be not afraid; for behold, I bring You good news of a great joy,  
to You is born this day in the city of David a Savior, who is Christ the Lord” (Lk 2:10-11).

John Paul II “Urbi et Orbi”, December 25, 1998

Dear Members and Friends of the John Paul II Foundation 
We would like to express our wishes of blessed Christmas 
and God’s graces in the New Year…
The Lord Jesus Christ, who is coming to us, grant to all of us the joy of faith 
and the courage to be the salt for the earth and the light for the world…
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Peregrination of the Triptych
God’s Providence watches over us 
and allows us to live a great and im-
portant moments in the Church, in 
the parish, in the family and our li-
ves.  The year 2020 is the year of the 
Great Jubilee, exactly on May 18th, 
there will be the 100th anniversary 
of the birth of Great John Paul II.  In 
order to prepare spiritually for the 
celebration of this anniversary at the 
Chapters of the John Paul II Foun-
dation, peregrination of the Triptych 
(with the icon of Our Lady of Czę-
stochowa and images of St. John Paul 
II and Saint Faustina) started.  John 
Paul II entirely entrusted himself 
and the whole world to the Mother 
of Christ reflecting this in his mot-
to Totus Tuus – all Yours.  The Pope 
entrusted to Virgin Mary all aspects 
of our reality, aspects big and small.  
In his speeches, letters or encyclicals, 
referring to various issues, he always 
entrusted them to Mary.  At the same 
time pointing to the Mother of the 
Church as a model to follow.  He 
emphasized that the word “consecra-
tion” specifies a special partnership 
relationship that occurs as a result of 
the response to love.
Through the peregrination of the 
Triptych, following St. John Paul II, 
we want to entrust to the Mother 
of God: ourselves, our families, the 
work of the Foundation and the 
Church, and the whole world, which 

now, as never before, needs God’s 
Mercy.
Peregrination of the Triptych will be 
done on three continents: America, 
Asia, and Europe. On the American 
continent it already started on Au-
gust 17, 2019 in Webster, in the St. 
Joseph Basilica.  After the comme-
morate entrance during which the 
Triptych was carried by Małgorzata 
and Krzysztof Kacprzak, and welco-
me words delivered by the Pastor of 
the Basilica, Grzegorz Chodkowski, a 
solemn Mass was celebrated.  During 
the Mass, Prelate Antoni Czarnecki 
delivered the homily.  The solemn 
Mass ended with a prayer for the St. 
John Paul II intercession.  After the 
Mass, faithful paid homage to relics 
which are peregrinating along with 
the Triptych.
The Triptych stayed at the St. Joseph 
Basilica in Webster until Saturday, 
August 24th.  During that time, fa-
ithful will be able to participate in 
the daily Mass, Novena to St. John 
Paul II and prayerful vigil.  On 
Wednesday, August 21st, a special 
devotion to Our Lady of Jasna Góra 
(Częstochowa), St John Paul II and 
St. Faustina took place.
The Triptych was taken from St. Jo-
seph Basilica in Webster to Worce-
ster, MA to the Our Lady of Często-
chowa Church.
Now, the second Triptych is pere-

grinating in Europe.  On August 26, 
2019 in the Chapel of Our Lady of 
Jasna Góra, the Triptych was blessed 
and given to dr. Fr. Stanisław Pła-
wecki, CSsR, the priest who served 
in Germany.  The Triptych will be 
passed to Fr. Pławecki, CSsR.  The 
peregrination was started on Octo-
ber 12th at the Polish Church in Mu-
nich.
The peregrination of the third 
Triptych will start in Jakarta in May 
2020 during the meeting of Youth of 
Indonesia.
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Silver Jubilee of the John Paul II Foundation 
Home in Lublin

The 25th anniversary of the John Paul 
II Foundation Home in Lublin began 
with the holy Mass celebrated by Car-
dinal Stanisław Dziwisz, who had a 
longstanding governing authority over 
the Foundation.  Archbishop of Lublin, 
Stanisław Budzik; Archbishop Józef Ko-
walczyk – Primate Senior; Bishop Artur 
Miziński – Secretary General of KEP; 
Ryszard Karpiński – Auxiliary Bishop of 
Lublin Diocese; Józef Staniewski – Auxi-
liary Bishop Diocese of Grodno; Fr. Prof. 
Andrzej Kiciński – Vice-Rector of KUL; 
Fr. Prof. Stanisław Wilk-Former Rector 
of KUL; Fr. Wiesław Święch – Provin-
cial Superior of the Sacred Heart Prie-
sts; Fr. Prof. Marian Radwan – Sacred 
Heart Priest; founder of the Foundation 
scholarship program; Fr. Krzysztof Wie-
liczko-Administrator of the John Paul 
II Foundation in Rome; Prelate Stefan 
Wylężęk – Rector of the Polish Catholic 
Mission in England and Wales; Fr. Jan 
Strzałka – Director of the Foundation 
Home along with other priests also ce-
lebrated the Mass.  Many students and 
gests participated in the Mass as well.
In the jubilee celebrations participated 
also:  Prof. Agnieszka Lekka Kowalik 
– Director of the John Paul II Institute, 
KUL; Ewa Bednarkiewicz - President of 
the Warsaw Chapter of the Foundation, 
Henryk Sala – Member of the Admini-
strative council of the Foundation; nuns, 
architects and builders of the Founda-
tion’s Home, former and current em-
ployees, alumni and current scholarship 
recipients. 
In his homily Cardinal Dziwisz empathi-
zed that John Paul II took over to Rome 
from Cracow and Lublin the experience 
of friendship with young people.  “The 
Pope impressed young people with his 
authenticity of life and service, with set-
ting up his expectation toward young 
people very high as he even had greater 
demands from himself.”   
Then, in the homily, the Cardinal gave 
his personal testimony: „John Paul II 
was grateful to the God’s for the great 
changes that occurred in our countries 
and in front of our eyes in the late 1980s 
and 1990s of the last century.  At the 
same time, he was thinking about the 
future.  He knew that after gaining free-
dom and sovereignty, our countries wo-
uld need talented and competent young 

Christians who, after completing their 
education, will engage in religious, pro-
fessional, social and political life in their 
homelands. 
From this vision-he continued - in 1990, 
the scholarship program for young 
people was created.  Prof. Fr. Marian 
Radwan contributed a lot in that case.  
Earlier, he learned about the situation 
of the Church in the East, saw the pro-
blem and the opportunities of educating 
young people and signaled that to the 
Holy Father.  And, the Holy Father was 
very generous as he was deeply convin-
ced of the validity and the saving fruits 
of this initiative.  I give this testimony as 
I also participated in some part in this 
good work. For the realization of this 
initiative, there was an idea of building 
the John Paul II Foundation Home in 
Lublin.
After the holy Mass, the Cardinal pre-
sented to the Foundation’s Home a beau-
tiful painting with the image of Mother 
of God.
Then, participants of the jubilee celebra-
tions went to the Cardinal Stefan Wy-
szyński’s hall at KUL, where the occa-
sional academy took place. The academy 
started the choir of the stipend recipients 
of the JPII Foundation.  Welcome words 
were delivered by with the Rector of the 
Catholic University of Lublin (KUL) 
Prof. Dr Hab. Antoni Dębiński, who also 
presented medals minted on the occa-
sion of the 100th anniversary of KUL to 
Prof. Fr. Marian Radwan and Ewa Bed-

narkiewicz, President of the Chapter.  
Prof Fr. M. Radwan expressed their gra-
titude for the medals that they received 
and described how the Foundation’s 
scholarship program started.  Then, the 
following people delivered speeches:  Fr. 
Jan Strzałka, Mrs. Ewa Bednarkiewicz, 
Fr. Wiesław Święch, Fr. Krzysztof Wie-
liczko, Fr. Stefan Wylężęk.  On behalf 
of former scholarship recipients, spoke:  
Bishop Józef Staniewski from Belarus, 
Fr. Andrij Delisandru from Ukraine and 
Prof. Bronisław Kluska from Slovakia.     
Final speech delivered, Archbishop of 
Lublin, Stanisław Budzik, Great Chan-
cellor of KUL.  He expressed gratitude 
for the great work of the John Paul II 
Foundation and made wishes of God’s 
blessing and intercession of St. John Paul 
II to God for the continuous success of 
the Foundation.  
The academy was enriched with a with 
a beautiful singing of the Foundation’s 
scholarships recipients and alumni: Ale-
sia Aleksandrowicz, Tatsiana Ivashke-
vich, Anna Prosieková, Dzymitr Hare-
lau, Maxim Bevskyi.
The jubilee celebrations ended with a 
concert at the Lublin Cathedral, which 
featured: the choir and the ensemble of 
brass instruments of the John Paul II 
Catholic University of Lublin and the 
Chamber Orchestra „Sinfonia Concer-
tante” from Warsaw.

Fr. Jan Strzałka
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New Church dedicated  
to St. John Paul II in Surabaya

On September 29, 2019 in Surabaya, 
Indonesia, blessing of the St. John Paul 
II Church and opening of the museum 
dedicated to the great Pope took place. 
Bishop Vincentius Sutikno Wisaksono, 
from the Surabaya diocese along with 
Archbishop Petrus Turang, Bishop Pe-
trus C. Mandagi and Bishop Silvester 
Tung Kiem San blessed and consecrated 
the Church. Many priests, nuns, repre-
sentatives of the government and a lot of 
faithful people participated in the cere-
mony. The John Paul II Foundation was 
represented by Fr. Krzysztof Wieliczko, 
Administrator of the Foundation who 
accepted the invitation from Mrs. Me-
linda Tedja. The Church and the mu-
seum were designed by Alex Bayusapu-
tro, famous architect from Singapore.
It is the first Church in the Indonesia 
which was built in the mall (shopping 
center). The leading thought behind cre-
ating a Church in the shopping center 
was to provide a chance to participate in 
the Mass and to meet and learn about the 
Saint Pope. John Paul II visited Indone-
sia in 1989. From that pilgrimage, Mrs. 
Melinda Tedja remembers the great smi-
le and enormous goodness of the Pope. 
Subsequent visits and meeting with John 

Paul II at the Vatican touched a lot Me-
linda and Alexander. Thus, they got this 
idea to build a Church dedicated to St. 
John Paul II and to create a museum of 
this great Pope. This was an expression 
of gratitude from Mrs. Melinda and a 
way of passing to the next generations 
the message of total entrustment to God 
and sacrifice to the other man.
The statue of St. John Paul II was made 
in Poland and placed in the sanctuary 
of the Church. All memorabilia located 
in the museum were provided from the 
private collection of Cardinal Stanisław 
Ryłko, Chairman of the Administrative 

Board of the John Paul II Foundation, 
as well as from the archives of the Fo-
undation Secretariat. The relics of the 
blood of Pope John Paul II were given by 
Cardinal Stanisław Ryłko and placed in 
a special reliquary located in the sanc-
tuary of the Church. A local priest of 
the Diocese of Surabaya was appointed 
as the curator of the Church – St. John 
Paul II Sanctuary. For this celebration, 
special billboards informing about this 
great event were prepared and located in 
various parts and regions of the city. On 
a daily basis, around thousand people 
visit the Church.

Tradition of the John Paul II Founda-
tion Chapter in New York is to orga-
nize an annual banquet, during which 
one spiritual leader merited for Polo-
nia and the John Paul II Foundation 
is distinguished.  This year, during the 
banquet that took place on June 2, 2019 
at Princess Manor in Greenpoint, Bi-
shop Nicholas DiMarzio was our Guest 
of Honor.  This date was special as the 
date exactly happened on the 40th an-
niversary of the first pilgrimage of John 
Paul II to Poland, the fact that was men-
tioned several times during the banqu-

Banquet in honor of Bishop Nicholas DiMarzio 
Papal Medal for Mieczysław Pająk

et to stress the historic importance of 
that event.   The Guest of Honor re-
ceived from the John Paul II Founda-
tion Chapter in New York a portrait of 
Pope John Paul II.  Giving thanks for 
the distinction, Bishop DiMarzio recal-
led some events from history.  He stres-
sed the gratitude which Italians have to 
Poles for the battle of Monte Cassino.  
Bishop DiMarzio also recalled his me-
etings with the Holy Father John Paul 
II, who appointed him as the bishop.  
He also mentioned a longstanding 
friendship with Prelate Piotr Żendzian.  

Bishop DiMarzion stated that the Dio-
cese of Brooklyn has more than 100 
thousand Poles, for whom Masses are 
celebrated in Polish language in more 
than 20 parishes. During the banquet, 
the President of the New York Chapter, 
Mieczysław Pająk, received the Papal 
medal PRO ECCLESIA ET PONTIFI-
CE (for Church and Pope) awarded by 
the Holy Father Francis.  Bishop Wi-
told Mroziewski presenting the medal 
along with the congratulation letter, 
said:  “Honoring His Excellency, Bi-
shop Nicholas DiMarzio, on behalf of 
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the John Paul II Foundation in Rome, 
through hands of Cardinal Stanisław 
Ryłko and Father Krzysztof Wieliczko, 
we would like to present this medal, 
which the Holy Father grants for spe-
cial work and dedication to the Church 
and for the Pope.  The award is pre-
sented to Mr. Mieczysław Pająk.”  The 
presentation of the medal was a very 
nice surprise for the President of the 
Chapter and guests.   Mieczysław Pa-
jąk leads the New York Chapter for 22 
years and is one of the co-founders of 
the Chapter. 
The music was provided by ‘The Ma-
sters’ band.   Jakub Staniewski was the 
announcer. Numerous friends of the 
John Paul II Foundation, representa-
tives of the Polish Saturday Schools, 
approximately 40 priests from various 
Polish parishes together with parishio-
ners, Polonia’s organizations: Pulaski 
Association of Business and Professio-
nal Men, representatives of the Polish 

American Congress, representatives 
of the Polish & Slavic Federal Credit 
Union, and of the Polish-Slavic Center  
participated in the banquet. This year’s 
banquet provided a lot of nice and to-
uching moments among friends. We 
would like to express our congratula-
tions to Bishop Nicholas DiMarzio and 
Mieczysław Pająk wishing them God’s 
graces and St. John Paul II patronage. 

Zofia Twarowska

New candidates
On Monday, July 1st, started the pre-
paratory and qualifying course of the 
scholarship program of the John Paul 
II Foundation in Lublin. To participate 
in the course, 32 young people from Be-
larus, Georgia, Kazakhstan, Russia and 
Ukraine were invited.
The preparatory course includes classes 
from Polish language and from major 
subjects.  Professors of the Catholic Uni-
versity of Lublin and the Lublin Univer-
sity of Technology are teaching the clas-
ses.  On the daily basis, young people 
are actively participating in the Mass, 
preparing the readings, the prayer of the 
faithful and singing.
Sightseeing of Lublin, as well as a visit to 
the former German Nazi Concentration 
and Extermination Camp (1941-1944) 
at Majdanek is included in the program 
of the preparatory course.
At the end of the course, the qualifica-
tion commission will decide who will 
receive the scholarship award that will 
allow participating in the formation 
program and studying at the Catholic 
University of Lublin.

Fr. Robert Ptak
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On May 17 -20, 2019, Cardinal Sta-
nisław Ryłko along with Fr. Krzysztof 
Wieliczko at the invitation of Prela-
te Antoni Czarnecki visited Webster, 
MA.  The 99thanniversary of the birth 
of St. John Paul II and the 125thanni-
versary of the Parish school and the 
inauguration of the new sport facilities 
and gymnasium was the reason of the 
visit.
On May 19th during the solemn 
thanksgiving Mass, Cardinal Ryłko 
congratulated all and especially Pre-
late Czarnecki this beautiful initia-
tive of creating new sport facilities 
and gymnasium, which is a sign of 
parishioners’ generosity and commit-
ment in the education of the younger 

generation.  In the afternoon, there 
was a meeting of the presidents of the 
Foundation’s Chapters from Canada, 
USA and Indonesia.  At first, Ms. Bar-
bara Pyśk, president of the John Paul 
II Foundation New England Chapter 
welcomed all guests:  Cardinal Stani-
sław Ryłko, Fr. Krzysztof Wieliczko,  
Administrator of the Foundation and 
the Chapter’s Presidents:  Lucy Lian-
do from Indonesia, Barbara Popie-
lak from Colorado, Bogusława Doerr 
from Southern California,  Mieczy-
sław Boksz from New Jersey, Antho-
ny Togliatti and Fr. Erik Orzech from 
Ohio, Ryszard Krzyżanowski from 
Philadelphia,  Cecylia and Raymond 
Glembocki from Washington, Wie-

sława Chrapka from Toronto,  Stefan 
Władysiuk from Montreal.  The Chap-
ter presidents gave an update from the 
actives of the Chapter.
On May 18, 2019 the celebrations of 
the 99th anniversary of the Great Saint 
John Paul II took place.  During the so-
lemn Mass, Cardinal Ryłko presented 
the remarkable Pope, who put a deep 
mark on the life of the Church and the 
world. At the end of the celebrations, 
Vespers were sung in Latin language 
at that Basilica.  After the blessing, all 
were invited to a banquet.  Beside the 
distinguished guest, Cardinal Stani-
sław Ryłko, many priests and nuns as 
well as multiple guests participated in 
the celebrations.

125th Anniversary, Webster, MA

Celebrations of St. Francis of Assisi in Malesia
On September 28, 2019 in Selangor, in 
the suburbs of the big city Kuala Lum-
pur, Malaysia in the St. Francis of Assisi 
Church, a Novena prayer was ongoing 
for nine days. The prayers were prepa-
ring the parish for the celebrations re-
lated to the Founder of the Franciscan 
Order.  The Novena prayer ended on 
October 6th with a solemn Mass cele-
brated by most Rev. Julian Leow Beng 
Kim.
The John Paul II Foundation Admini-
strator, Fr. Krzysztof Wieliczko, from 
Vatican, was invited to lead the last days 
of the Novena.  On the fifth day of the 
Novena prayers, Fr. Wieliczko at 6:30 
p.m. led the Holy Hour and Rosary 
prayers.  While, at 8 p.m., he celebrated 
a Holy Mass during which he delivered a 
homily “Strategically aim you Family in 
the right direction.”  On the sixth day of 

the Novena, Fr. Andrew along with the 
faithful led the meditations – Transitus 
(last moment of St. Francis’ life), while 
Fr. Wieliczko along with other priests 
celebrated the Holy Mass.  In the homily, 
Fr. Wieliczko encouraged faithful to give 
love and attention to children:  „as your 
kids grow, pay attention to how they are 
developing spiritually, mentally, physi-
cally and emotionally”.
On the seventh day, during which the 
liturgical remembrance of St. Francis of 
Assisi was celebrated, was very special.   
At 10 a.m. Fr. Wieliczko celebrated a 
Holy Mass and delivered the homily to 
the sick people.  After the Mass, each 
sick person was blessed individually 
with the Blessed Sacrament.  It was a 
special moment of prayers and entrust 
to the Eucharistic Jesus.  The blessing 
was followed by veneration of the Relic 

of St. Francis of Assisi and St. John Paul 
II.  In the evening, at 6:30 p.m., there 
was adoration of the Blessed Sacrament 
followed by the Novena to St. Francis.  
A solemn Holy Mass was celebrated at 
8 p.m.  After the Mass, there faithful 
participated in the procession with the 
Franciscan Rosary. On the eight day of 
the Novena, at 8:30 a.m. there were Holy 
Hours and Benediction prayers. Then, 
at 9:30 a.m., there was veneration of the 
Relic of St. Francis of Assisi and at 10 
a.m. a multilingual Mass was celebrated. 
On the ninth day, most Rev. Julian Leow 
Beng Kim celebrated a Holy Mass which 
ended with plenary indulgence. The No-
vena and celebrations of the St. Francis 
of Assisi feast ended with a lunch for 
which all faithful were invited.
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Papal Day in Munich 

The Papal Day is the main celebra-
tion of the year for which the Munich 
Chapter of the John Paul II Founda-
tion prepares with a great attention.  
The 19th Papal Day was celebrated 
with the motto: “Rise, and let’s go.”  
That day went by at our parish in a 
special atmosphere of homage and 
thanksgiving for the gift of this extra-
ordinary pontificate of the Polish 
Pope.  On Friday preceding the Papal 
Day that is on October 11th the pe-
regrination of the Triptych with the 
images of Our Lady of Częstochowa, 
St. John Paul II, and St. Faustina Ko-
walska started.  Novena, which will be 
prayed at the Polish Catholic parish 
in the Bavarian capital will continue 

until October 19th, initiated the pe-
regrination of the Triptych in Euro-
pe.  At the invitation of the Pastor of 
the Church and the Chaplain of our 
Chapter, Fr. Stanisław Pławecki, from 
Rome came Prelate Sławomir Nasio-
rowski, who for 18 years works for 
the Polish section of the Secretariat 
of State of the Holy See.  The guest 
honored with his presence our Satur-
day meeting of members of the Mu-
nich Chapter.   The President of the 
Chapter, Ms. Marta Czempik presen-
ted forms of activities of the Munich 
Chapter.  In his lecture, Fr. Nasiorow-
ski shared his personal experiences 
from the times when he was near the 
Pope, living at the Vatican and ac-
companying him in many foreign pil-
grims.  In his testimony he confessed 
that the holiness of Karol Wojtyło was 
felt during meetings with him, liste-
ning to his homilies, and above all, by 
seeing him deep in prayers.  Fr. Mon-
signor asked members of the Chapter 
to continue to support the Founda-
tion with prayers and financially, but 
above all, by spreading the legacy of 

John Paul II and referring to his te-
aching which is so applicable to cur-
rent times.  After the meeting which 
ended with agape, members of the 
Chapters went to the Church to parti-
cipate in the Mass and to pray in front 
of the Triptych.  On Sunday, during 
the Holy Mass, the Prelate shared 
with the Poles his memories of John 
Paul II, emphasizing the holiness, and 
at the same time, the greatness of the 
Pope-a good-natured man, sincere 
and open to his neighbor.  Members 
of the Chapter were collecting dona-
tions for the John Paul II Foundation.  
We, members of the Chapter, feel cal-
led again to act in accordance with 
the motto of the Papal Day, “Rise 
up and let’s go.”  Let us not hesita-
te, let us give testimonies and try to 
be good Christians by looking at St. 
John Paul II.  We are already looking 
forward to a trip to celebrate the 
100th anniversary of the birth date 
of our beloved Holy Father that will 
take place in Rome in April 2020. 

Beata Tomczyk-Paniak   

John Paul II Youth – Jakarta
On October 5th, 2019 John Paul II Youth 
spent an unforgettable day with our 28 
of our friends from Yayasan Sinar Kasih 
Harapan Orphanage at the Jakarta Aqu-
arium! We saw and learned about lots 
of interesting sea creatures, watched a 
spectacular show with mermaids, had a 
wonderful lunch with Fr. Krzysztof Wie-
liczko, administrator of our Foundation, 
and celebrated those with birthdays in 
October!
We also raised IDR 150mio for them 
towards their purchase of their forever 
home in Mutiara Gading Timur, Bekasi. 
We thank all the volunteers who partici-
pated in this event, and for the generosi-
ty of all our donors!
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Friends & Benefactors
On Monday, September 9, 2019, we 
hosted representatives of Friends of 
the John Paul II Foundation in Wa-
shington (USA) at our Home in Lu-
blin, including Mrs. Mary Lubienski 
Flanagan, first vice president and Mr. 
Raymond Glembocki, treasurer of the 
Foundation.
The visit of our Friends and Benefac-
tors has become an opportunity to 
see our home, learn about our current 
scholarship program, see the city and 
taste Lublin cuisine. On behalf of all 
Scholarship holders, we thank you 
for your prayer and financial support 
over the years!

Fr. Robert Ptak

1st anniversary of the death 
of Archbishop Szczepan Wesoły

On August 28, 2018, Archbishop Szcze-
pan Wesoły died in Rome at the age of 
92. He was tireless guardian and she-
pherd of Polonia around the world, 
devoted patriot and son of the upper 
Silesian land.  He was beloved shepherd 
of Poles in exile and a close associate of 
John Paul II.
For many years, he was a Chairman of 
the Administrative Council of the John 
Paul II Foundation. He contributed to 
dissemination and learning of John Paul 
II teachings in the places where the John 
Paul II Foundation Chapters are active.
For his service among emigrants, he 
received multiple awards:  Order of the 
White Eagle, Doctor Honoris Causa of 
the John Paul II Catholic University of 
Lublin and the University of Silesia, the 
Order of Polonia Restituta, the Golden 
Laurel of Polonia, and Lux Ex Silesia.  

He was also an honorary citizen of Ka-
towice.
In accordance with his last wish, his 
body was placed in the crypt of the 
Cathedral of Christ the King in Katowi-
ce.
Remembering the late archbishop 
Szczepan Wesoły, bishop Lechowicz in 
his homily emphasized that he derived 
from the relationship with Christ “moti-
vation and wisdom to establish relation-
ships with others”. He said that archbi-
shop Wesoły “treated all Poles living 
outside the borders of his native country 
as his own family”, “he was interested in 
everyone life, he knew both lay and cler-
gy by name. He talked about them with 
love and passion, and they responded 
with similar feelings, talking about ar-
chbishop Wesoły as “our bishop.” It was 
mutual love, true friendship”, he said.
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A night of adoration at the Basilica 
of the Sacred Heart in Montmartre in Paris

A night of adoration at the Basilica of 
the Sacred Heart in Montmartre in Paris
During Lent from the initiative of the 
John Paul II Foundation Paris Chap-
ter an evening adoration of the Blessed 
Sacrament was organized at the Basili-
ca of the Sacred Heart in Montmartre.  
The Basilica is a symbolic place as many 

great saints visited it.  Also, Holy Father 
John Paul II visited the Basilica in in 
June 1980 to a big surprise to all as it was 
not included in the program of the pil-
grimage.
This year’s adoration was very well at-
tended.  We were honored with the vi-
sit of Fr. Stefan Wylężek, Rector of the 
Polish Catholic Mission of England and 
Wales, and former Administrator of the 
John Paul II Foundation in Rome.
On Thursday, March 14, 2019 at 9 p.m., 
after supper we met with a Benedictine 
nun who, through brief reflections, in-
troduced an atmosphere of adoration 
prayer. After the last holy Mass of the 
evening, the Basilica closes its doors.  
There is silence taking over the space; 
darkness invites the faithful to prayer 
and meditation.  Only the Blessed Sa-
crament, the altar and the pulpit remain 
illuminated.  In the presbytery on the 
dome of the ceiling there is a magnifi-
cent representation of Christ, dressed in 
white with open arms, who wants all pe-
ople near Him.  The impressive silence is 
filled with prayers, invites faithful to dia-
logue with the Son of God.  His genial, 

yet at the same time penetrating eyes – 
yes, it is a meeting.  We can present to 
Him everything: sorrows, wounds, but 
also our joys.  He not only takes it, but 
in His infinite mercy, He will always be 
present in our lives.
The following day, Friday, March 15th 
was a time of meditations with Fr. Stefan 
Wylężek, who invited us to contempla-
te the Gospel according to St. Matthew 
with the parable about the unforgiving 
debtor.  Fr. Stefan explained to us the 
meaning of this parable.  At 11:15 a.m., 
Fr. Stefan Wylężek celebrated a holy 
Mass and then, at noon, the noon pray-
er – Sexte – with beautiful songs of the 
Benedictine Sisters.  After lunch, in a 
warm atmosphere we ended our pray-
er meeting looking forward to continue 
this beautiful initiative next year.   At the 
very end, we gathered in the Basilica’s 
„Chapel of St. John Paul II „, recalling 
his touching words: „Give your heart to 
the one who will open your heart „.

Didier Hérondelle
Translation: Edith Kalist

On Friday, 14 June 2019, at the John 
Paul II Foundation House in Lublin, 
took place a meeting of scholarship hol-
ders with the Friends and Benefactors 
of the Foundation. We hosted Valentine 
Demole, the President of the IF Founda-
tion from Switzerland, Father Krzysztof 
Wieliczko, administrator of the JPII Fo-
undation from Rome, and Henryk Ro-
gowski, a member of the Foundation’s 
Board of Directors from France. Guests 
were greeted by Fr. Jan Strzałka, director 
of the JPII Foundation House. Then we 
listened to the song performed by first 
year scholarship holders. In turn, guests 
shared information about their current 
initiatives for our Foundation. Scholar-
ship holders had the opportunity to say 

a few words about themselves, about 
their studies and plans for the future. To 
our guests, along with flowers and pre-
sents, have been dedicated a short piece 
of music on violin performed by A Pro-
siekowa scholarship holder. It was time 

Friendly hearts  
together for conversations and getting to 
know each other. We warmly thank our 
guests for their help and kind hearts. We 
invite them again to Lublin!

Oleksandra Mohyrchuk 
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Benefactors of John Paul II Foundation
CANADA/KANADA

Koło Przyjaciół Fundacji Jana Pawła II w 
Montrealu

Jane M. Skoryna Foundation	         1.000 CAD
ZWP im. J. Piłsudskiego 	  500 CAD
Jozefa   Miernik	  400 CAD     
Halina i Stefan Władysiuk  	  250 CAD
Jadwiga Kisielewski 	  200 CAD
Irena Krenz 		  150 CAD
Krystyna i Stanisław Fudali 	  150 CAD
Stanisław Adamczyk 	  100 CAD
Andrzej  Lech Czerwinski 	  100 CAD
Bogusława Jakubowska 	  100 CAD 
Zdzisław Klim 	 100 CAD
Franciszek Koziel 	  100 CAD
Małgorzata Kozdrak 	  100 CAD
Krystyna Krakowiak 	  100 CAD
Helena Mikolajewska 	  100 CAD
Bogumiła Zembowicz 	  100 CAD
Maria Kirejczyk 	  80 CAD
Halina  Hyla 	  70 CAD
Halina Buczyński 	  50 CAD
Marieta Brzeska 	  50 CAD
Wanda i Szczepan Chelstowscy           50 CAD
Irena Malec 	  50 CAD                                                
Maria Jakóbiec Maśluch 	  50 CAD
Teresa Marzykowska 	  50 CAD
Tomasz Nielipinski 	  50 CAD
Władysław Krokowski 	  50 CAD
Teresa  Piotrowska 	  50 CAD
Jerzy Szmigiel -	  50 CAD
Alicja Jakubowska 	  30 CAD 
Krystyna Szmeil Zuczyszen 	 10 CAD

Koło Przyjaciół Fundacji Jana Pawła II  
w Toronto, Ontario

Irena Sobczyk 	  100 CAD
Anna Magdziak 	  100 CAD
Marek i Bogusława Wolnik 	 100 CAD
Marek i Bogusława Wolnik 	  100 CAD
Danuta & Zygmunt Warszawski        100 CAD
Danuta & Jan Azman Zielinski            60 CAD
Sylvia Bryl 	  50 CAD
Edward Borowiec 	 50 CAD 
Jennie Andruszkiewicz 	  50 CAD
Anna Dziadosz 	  50 CAD

Koło Przyjaciół Fundacji Jana Pawła II  
w Edmonton, Alberta

Agnieszka, Victoria Koziarz 	 350 CAD

FRANCE/FRANCJA

IF Foundation	   	 64.718, 49 EUR
B. Ambrozik-Pawłowski 	           700 EUR
Grażyna Gutsch 	            300 EUR
Edmond Makowski 	            100 EUR
Lucja Werner	                              50 EUR

Koło Przyjaciół Fundacji Jana Pawła II  
w Paryżu

Parafia Polska w Paryżu WNMP          1.000 €
Cercle de Paris 	  352 €
Ewa Norska-Gorecki 	 350 €
Elisabeth Neyraud 	 300 €
Edmond et Edith Budzynowski               200 €
Alina Forestier 	  200 €
André et Monique Lebedeff 	  200 €
Bernard Leconte 	  200 €
Rose Ragot 	  200 €
Daniel et Liliane Brzakowski                  180 €
Jean Marcele Jacqueline Caserio            180 €
Guy et Marie Ange Damme 	  180 €
Michel et Patricia Froidefond                 180 €
Henri et Christiane Rogowski                 180 €
Claude et Marlène Skrzypek 	 180 €
Edmond et Christiane Tomkiewicz         180 €
Dominique et Christiane Vincent            180 €
Henri Boisard 	  100 € 
Krystyna Chodkiewicz 	 100 €
Christiane Marie De Ribet 	 100 €
Florian et Irène De Zaluski	  100 €
Thérèse Ecochard Lacaille 	 100 €
Arlette Gautier 	  100 €
Didier Herondelle 	  100 €
Marie Krzyzanowski 	  100 €
Stanislas et Irène Lorencki 	  100 €
Aurélia Mezzarobba 	 100 €
Anne Marie Noir 	  100 €
Michèle Philip 	 100 €
Jacques Pichotin 	 100 €
Mihail Rolea 	 100 €

Béatrice Stolz	  	  100 €
Liliane Wallee 	 100 €
Jean Luc et Marie Marcelle Joyeux          90 €
Jean-Pierre Beauchesne 	  50 €
Maria Barbara Bernad-Nowaczyk             50 €
Yves Bienaime 	 50 €
Clara Ceriati 	  50 €
Sophie Chambrelan 	  50 €
Jacqueline Couturier 	  50 €
Lucie Ditte	 50 €
Marie-Louise Gresy 	 50 €
Janina Gumiela 	  50 €
Hélène Jeanne 	  50 €
Stephanie Jedynak 	 50 €
Edith Kalist 	 50 €
Jean Marie Kibongui 	 50 €
Marta Kohler 	 50 €
Véronique Marsiglio 	 50 €
Françoise Minet 	 50 €
Christiane Payan 	 50 €
Barbara Plaszczynska 	  50 €
Katarzyna Renault 	  50 €
Lucie Rokocz 	  50 €
Madeleine Rousselot 	  50 €
Alicia Slawek 	  50 €
Diane Surel 	  50 €
Monique Tiercelin 	  50 €
Monique Valois 	  50 €
Léocadie Wagner 	 50 €
Irena Wasylik 	  50 €
Dorota Wypart 	  50 €
Yolande Gautheron 	 45 €
Serge Helleboid  	 45 €

GERMANIA/NIEMCY

Towarzystwo Przyjaciół Fundacji Jana 
Pawła przy P.M.K. w Hamburgu

Ks. kan. dr Jacek Bystron 	  100 €
Grażyna i Henryk Koszałka 	  100 €
Teresa Ossowska 	  100 €
Ks. Maciej Zabrocki 	  50 €
S. Katarzyna Oleksiej 	 50 €
S. Grażyna Woźniak 	  50 €
S.Marta Krzych 	 50 €
Joanna i Marek Lewandowski                 50 €
Małgorzata Żarow 	  20 €
Polska Misja Katolicka (ofiary parafian) - 		
		  1.040 €

Koło Przyjaciół Fundacji Jana Pawła II  
w Monachium

Koło w Monachium 	  5.000 EUR
O. Stanisław Pławecki CSsR 	  20 € 
Zbigniew Generowicz 	  20 €
Jadwiga Generowicz 	  20 €
Marta Czempik 	  20 €
Danuta Ramczykowski 	  20 €
Beata Tomczyk - Paniak 	  20 €
Józef Pajonk 	  	 20 €
Zygmunt Romanowski - Członek Honorowy 	
 		  20 €
Bogusław Paniak 	  20 €
Józef Ramczykowski 	 20 €
Zofia Pajonk 	  20 €
Mariusz Nowak 	  20 €
Marzena Nowak 	  20 €
Elżbieta Jarzębowska 	  20 €
Jerzy Kupiński 	  20 €
Irena Kurowska 	  20 €
Paweł Kuśmierz	 20 €
Maryla Majchrzak 	  20 €
Krystyna Sikora 	  20 €
Alina Richter 	 20 €
Iwona Kuśnierz 	 20 €
Maria Kozioł 	  20 €
Małgorzata Nieć 	 20 €
Teresa Mosiala 	  20 €
Irena Fent 	  20 €
Bożena Pacholec 	  20 €
Beata Modzelewska-Kowalewska             20 €
Bogusław Prol		  20 €
Dorota Iciek 	  20 €
Elżbieta Styma 	  20 €
Róża Lancier 	 20 €
Małgorzata Lisowska 	  20 €
Barbara Wańczuk-Sheffold 	  20 €
Agnieszka Haluza-Joerg 	  20 €
Samuel Gieruszka 	  20 €
Maria Kramer 	  20 €
Krzysztof Pajdzik 	  20 €
Anna Wojtalik 	  20 €
Regina Wyszyński 	  20 €
Lucjan Złotos 	 20 €
Agnieszka Olszewska	  20 €
Iwona Cirillo Wilhelm 	  20 €

Zofia Stammler 	  20 €
Danuta Otremba 	  20 €
Teresa Danik-Fischer 	  20 €
Małgorzata Rödler 	  20 €
Andreas Rödler 	  20 €
Renata Malczewska 	  20 €
Stanisława Trela 	  20 €
Barbara Romaniak	 20 €
Anna Surmiak 	 20 €
Aleksandra Kupczak 	  20 €
Teresa Morajda	  20 €
Stefania Małyska 	  20 €
Katarzyna Pałasz 	  20 €
Danuta Reizer 	  20 €                                                                              
Beata Wróblewska 	  20 €                                                                                                                           
Kazimierz Dziekan  	  20 €                                                                                                                           
Zofia Madziarow  	  20 €                                                                                                                      
Danuta Dlubak 	  20 €                                                                                                                         
Agnieszka Potoczny  	  20 €                                                                                                                    
Irena Staniler 	  20 €                                                                                                                              
Małgorzata Milowska 	  20 €                                                                                                                 
Małgorzata Sajduk 	  20 €
Kazimiera Grabowska 	  20 €

Koło Przyjaciół Fundacji Jana Pawła II 
przy P.M.K. w Wiesbaden 	                       4.200 €

GREAT BRITAIN/WIELKA BRYTANIA

Janina Wrzosek 	  100 £

Towarzystwo Przyjaciół Fundacji Jana 
Pawła II w Wielkiej Brytanii

Składki 30.10. 2018 – 31.07.2019:
Henryka Brayczewska  	  87.26 £
Irena & Zbigniew Rut 	   60 £
Grażyna & Zbigniew Zaczyńscy               60 £
Izabella Trębicka  	 50 £
Ewa K. Szymańska 	   50 £
Anna & Wacław Gąsiorowscy                    40 £
Teresa Blatiak  	  40 £
Brygida Bąkała  	  30 £
Joanna & Jacek Bernasińscy 	   30 £
Jolanta & Bogusław Buchinger                30 £
Krystyna & Ryszard Chmielowiec                  30 £
Alicja Czochralska  	  30 £
Barbara Flis  	  30 £
Maria & Zenon Handzel  	  30 £
Krystyna Kowal-Błaszczyk  	  30 £
Maria Kozłowska  	  30 £
Alina Lichtarowicz 	  30 £
Elżbieta Listoś	  30 £
Irena Michałowska	  30 £
Alicja W. Poloczek	  30 £
Teresa Piekarska	  30 £
Małgorzata Sawistowska	  30 £
Jadwiga & Henryk Skiba	  30 £
Agnieszka Żebrowska	  30 £
Andrzej Suchcitz	  25 £
Anna Dziedzic	  20 £
Justyna Dwornicka	  20 £
Margaret Englert	  20 £
Bernice Falkowska	  20 £
Ludmiła Nowecka 	  20 £
Anna M. Rudnicka	  20 £
Maria Rumun	  20 £
Irena Świertok-Sawka	  20 £
Alfred Winiecki	  20 £
Ks. Prał. Stefan Wylężek 	  20 £
Marta Brzezińska	  15 £
Janina Bytniewska	  15 £
Zofia Choroszewska  	 15 £
Jadwiga Dee  	 15 £
Helena D’Erseville  	 15 £
Kazimiera Duffy  	 15 £
Czesława Grzybowska 	 15 £
Danuta Krawiec  	 15 £
Eleonora Kwiatek  	 15 £
Danuta Michniewicz-Amdur                      15 £
Włodzimierz Mier-Jędrzejowicz                15 £
Anna Leśniewska	 15 £
Stach Pieniążek	 15 £
Anna Rumian 	 15 £
Barbara Szmalc	 15 £
Elżbieta Watrach	 15 £
Grażyna Wojciechowska	 15 £
Wanda Zamoyska	 15 £
Rita Zaremba	 15 £
Ks. Roman Werner	 15 £

Składki 1.08.2019 – 1.11.2019:
Krystyna Kowal – Blaszczyk	 100 £
Danuta Michniewicz- Amdur	  65 £
Anna Kaye 	 60 £
Teresa & Rudolf Szwagrzak	 60 £ 
Genowefa Marzec	 50 £
Hanna Groszek 	 50 £

Danuta Łochowska 	 45 £ 
Elżbieta Telerak 	 45 £  
Alicja Poloczek 	 40 £
Halina Skadorowa 	 40 £
Stefania Dembińska 	 35 £
Teresa Archutowska 	 30 £
Barbara Bakst 	 30 £
Aleksandra Betkowska 	 30 £
Grażyna Bielecka	 30 £
Barbara Bienias 	 30 £
Elżbieta Hopkins	 30 £
Danuta Jasek 	 30 £
Bolesław Kobryń	 30 £
Irena Kovar 	 30 £
Andrzej Krukowski 	 30 £
Alicja Malecka 	 30 £
Eugenia Maresch 	 30 £
Danuta Marszałek 	 30 £
Bernadeta Matynia 	 30 £
Wanda Mieszkian 	 30 £
Helena Miziniak	 30 £
Grażyna Pietrykowska 	 30 £
Lucyna Schmidt	 30 £
Teresa Szuniewicz 	 30 £
Klementyna Szymaniak 	 30 £
Irena Świertok-Sawka	 30 £
Wojciech Tobiasiewicz 	 30 £
Grażyna & Zbigniew Zaczyński                 30 £
Ks. Jan Wojczyński 	 25 £
Joanna & Jacek Bernasiński 	 15 £
Marta Brzezińska 	 15 £
Czesława Grzybowska 	 15 £
Maria Kozłowska 	 15 £
Czesława Picheta 	 15 £
Teresa Robińska 	 15 £
Małgorzata Sawistowska 	 15 £
Andrzej Suchcitz	 10 £

INDNESIA/INDONEZJA

Anonymous 	  10.000 EUR
Anonymous	  5.000 EUR
Anonymous 	  5.000 EUR

POLAND/POLONIA

Grzegorz Jabłoński 	  1.300 PLN
Piotr Jóźwik  	 200 PLN

SVEDEN/SZWECJA

Koło Przyjaciół Fundacji Jana Pawła II  
w Göteborgu

Koło w Göteborg 	  600 EUR
Joanna i Jozef Straznyk 	  800 SEK 
Malgorzata Kloc 	  500 SEK
Maria Johansson 	  350 SEK
Alfreda Nylander 	  350 SEK
Elżbieta Bernad 	  300 SEK
Jadwiga Głowala 	            300 SEK
Elżbieta Stankiewicz	  300 SEK
Br.Adam Piasecki 	  200 SEK
Panstwo Podlaszewscy	  200 SEK
Wanda Constantinescy 	  200 SEK
Małgorzata Arab 	  150 SEK         
Teresa Birnbach 	  150 SEK
Wiesława Esping 	  150 SEK
Ewa Gajewska 	  150 SEK
Danuta Gasiuk	 150 SEK   
Krystyna Kołtys 	 150 SEK 
Bernard Korniak 	 150 SEK
Krystyna Koscielniak	 150 SEK
Josefin Lindblad 	 150 SEK   
Danuta Lubiczek 	 150 SEK
Dorota Melzacka 	  150 SEK
Alina Olszewska 	  150 SEK
Artur Pawłowski 	  150 SEK
Andrzej Podlasek 	  150 SEK
Katrin Rosak Granqvist 	  150 SEK
Jadwiga  Rybczynska                          150 SEK
Zbigniew Wiraszka	             150 SEK
Stefania Zymelka 	  150 SEK
Marzena Sulima 	  150 SEK

 
Koło Przyjaciół Fundacji Jana Pawła II
przy Parafii St. Clemensa w Helsingborg

Koło w Helsinborg  	  969.49 EUR
Irena & Marek Malachowski 	  1.000 SEK
Kinga & Artur Malachowski 	  500 SEK
Teresa Kwasniewska & Krzysztof Hancka 	  

500 SEK
Janina Wirpszo 	  500 SEK
Urszula & Grzegorz Kuzmiszyn          500 SEK
Ewa & Jan Zukowski 	  500 SEK
Kazimierz Michalski 	  500 SEK
Helena Wilczynska 	  500 SEK
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◊  J O H N   P A U L   I I   F O U N D A T I O N
Via di Porta Angelica 63, 00193 ROMA, Tel./fax: 39-06-6861-844, Email: info@fjp2.com, website: www.fjp2.com
Via Cassia 1200, 00189 ROMA, Tel. 39-06-3036-5181; 06-3031-0398, Fax: 39-06-3031-0446

Biuletyn przygotowali: O. Krzysztof Wieliczko i Anna Beata Kielech  Skład komputerowy: Mateusz Kruszewski

Kazimierz Kranc 	  500 SEK
Jarosław & Renata Cwiek 	 300 SEK
Eugeniusz, Stanislawa Miklas            300 SEK
Mariola Nilsson 	 300 SEK
Jadwiga Dziechciowska 	 300 SEK
Barbara & Radosław Malachowski    300 SEK
Lili & Tadeusz Musial 	 250 SEK
Beata & Grzegorz Bobrowski                 250 SEK
Przemysław Malachowski 	 200 SEK
Danuta Jensen 	 150 SEK
Jolanta Norèn 	 100 SEK
Zbigniew Trawinski 	 100 SEK
Zbiórka Ogólna w parafii po Mszy Św. w j. 
polskim w miesiącu maju 	                     1.520 SEK
Zbiórka Ogólna w parafii po Mszy Św. w j. pol-
skim w miesiącu październiku               1.440 SEK

Towarzystwo Przyjaciół Fundacji Jana 
Pawła II w Lund

Stanisław Radziukiewicz 	  1.000 SEK
Zofia i Piotr Hajek 	  500 SEK
Jadwiga i Jan Kurkus        	  500 SEK
Ryszard Perski 	  500 SEK
Zofia i Mirosław Warzynski 	  500 SEK
Barbara Johansson 	  400 SEK
Jolanta Bartosik  	 400 SEK
Eva Lastman -	  400 SEK
Zofia i Barbara Sejud 	  300 SEK
Emilia Groba 	  300 SEK
Halina Persson 	  300 SEK
Grażyna i Jerzy Walentynowicz         300 SEK
Elżbieta Pieta 	 230 SEK
Teresa Helssen                                230 SEK
Jadwiga Rudnicka 	 200 SEK
Zofia Weisse 	 200 SEK                                                                                                                                              
Janusz Zapotoczny 	 200 SEK
Stefania Podlubicka 	 200 SEK
Maria Szymkiewicz 	 200 SEK
Bohdan Dziatkiewicz 	 190 SEK
Barbara Arvidsson 	 180 SEK
Elisabeth Ledwon 	 180 SEK
Leokadia Posten 	 180 SEK
Maria Tracz 	 180 SEK
Wplata od Tow. Przyj. Fund. J.P II w Lund		
	  	 2.000 SEK
Wplata anonimowa 	  1.300 SEK

Towarzystwo Przyjaciół Fundacji Jana 
Pawła II w Sztokholmie

Koło w Sztokholmie 	      1.564,16 EUR
Izabela Kowalska, Kamil, Jessica, 
Dawid Lewandowski 	  720 SEK
Krystyna i Jan Andrzejewski 	  500 SEK
Polski Komitet Pomocy 	  500 SEK
Lucyna Castillo Llano 	  500 SEK 
Irena Andrzejczak 	  300 SEK  
Danuta Knapp 	  210 SEK        
Danuta Kobialka-Söderlund 	  200 SEK  
Barbara Kowalska 	  180 SEK

USA

Peter Giorgi 	  222.600 EUR
Peter Giorgi 	  50.000 USD
Mary Flanagan 	  10.000 USD
Irena Lack 	  10.000 EUR
Barbara & Stanisław Dzikowski     5.000 USD
Jadwiga Kawa 	 5.000 USD
Jadwiga Kawa – 5.000 USD z listy wiosennej
Edwarda Buda–Okręglak 	  5.000 USD
Roman Zawadzki 	  3.350 USD
Barabra Popielak 	  3.000 USD
Rev. P. Majka 	  2.500 USD
Irena Progulski 	  2.500 USD
Kard. Stanisław Rylko 	  2.010 USD 

+1.000 USD
Donor 	  1.000 USD
Msgr. Tomasz Skindelewski 	  500 USD
St Stanisalus Benevolent Society       300 USD
Jeane Molina 	  200 USD
Mary Bielski 	 100 USD
Susan K. Conover 	  100 USD 
Helen Skoratowicz 	  100 USD
Genevie Gloviak 	  100 USD
Wanda Kammer 	  100 USD
Helena Skuratowicz 	  100 USD 
Teresa Wyszomirski 	  100 USD
Ewa Zysk 	  85 USD
Irena Czerwinski 	  50 USD
Stanley Czerwonski 	  50 USD
Marek Walicki 	  50 USD
Zygmunt Zych 	 20 USD

Fundacja Jana Pawła II w Nowej Anglii

Tablica New England 	  2.500 USD
Kathleen & Arthur McLane 	  50 USD
Barbara & Karol Pysk 	  50 USD
Margaret & Krzysztof Kacprzak           50 USD
Dorota & Tadeusz Kalinowski               50 USD
Ursula & Ryszard Kokosinski                50 USD
Ela & Marian Szambelan	  50 USD
Beat & Krzysztof Skowronski              50 USD
Zofia Hardel	  50 USD
Jane L & Andres J. Molina	  50 USD
Helen & Ted Lorance	  50 USD
Grażyna & Andrzej Stromski 	  50 USD
Helen & George Baldowski	  50 USD
John & Jacquelne Sujdak	  50 USD
Janusz& Urszula Barczyk	  50 USD
Anna & Kazimierz Kruzel	  50 USD
Beata $ Piotr Grabias	  50 USD
Anna & Edward Kudron	  50 USD
Hannalora& Kazimierz Szydlik           50 USD
Krystyna & Stephan Moniak	  50 USD
Jolanta & Stanley Sobiech	  50 USD
Ewa & Michal Mamro	  50 USD
Halina Bialkowski	  25 USD
Elizabeth Sikorsky	  25 USD
Roman M. Hucal	  25 USD
Barbara Wyatt	  25 USD
Zofia Walkier	  25 USD
Ronald Malboeuf	  25 USD
Dk Joseph Baniukiewicz	  25 USD
John Kalinowski	  25 USD
Maria Krzemien 	 25 USD
Anna Gawedzki -	  25 USD
Maria Ucher 		   25 USD
Anna Piascik 	  25 USD
Janina Lagosz 	  25 USD
Romuald Radziewicz 	  25 USD
Teresa Makara 	  25 USD
Anna Gaska 	  25 USD
Rev. Thomas Tokarz 	  25 USD
Genevieve Lariviere 	  25 USD
John Stromski 	  25 USD
Danuta Golemo 	  25 USD
Maria Skawinska 	  25 USD
Jane Baron 	  25 USD
Elizabeth Sabay 	  25 USD
Wiesława Miller 	  25 USD
Małgorzata Kicilinski 	  25 USD
Halina Tuminska 	  25 USD
Judith Majka 	  25 USD
Cecilia Majka 	  25 USD
Wanda Homme 	  25 USD
Joanne Minarek 	  25 USD
Rev. Richard Polek 	  25 USD
Msgr. Anthony Czarnecki 	  25 USD
Andrzej Macko 	  25 USD
Thomas Kokosinski 	  25 USD
Krystyna Ksiazek 	  25 USD
Zofia Marczak 	  25 USD
Kasia Dobras 	  25 USD
Janina Orzechowski 	  25 USD
Leokadia Iskra 	  25 USD
Halina Trzonkowski 	  25 USD
Anna Kwapinska 	  25 USD
Ryszard Wroblewski 	  25 USD
Krystyna Wroblewski 	  25 USD
Adam Dudek 	  25 USD
Marta Pajak 	  25 USD
Gary Bridgman 	  25 USD
Stacie T. Sujdak 	  25 USD
William A. Sujdak 	  25 USD
Jerzy Marczak 	  25 USD
Maria Gasior 	  25 USD
Maria Ptak 	  25 USD
Genevieve Bednarz 	  25 USD
Diane Farbotko 	  25 USD
Ewa Marchut 	  25 USD
Ewa Gazdzicka 	  25 USD
Teresa Sandomierz 	  25 USD
Genowefa Kulawska 	  25 USD
Wiesława Patryka 	  25 USD

Koło Przyjaciół Fundacji w New Jersey

Polish Slavic Federal Credit Union 	  
5.000 USD

Mietek & Jolanta Boksz 	  300 USD
Ryszard & Jolanta Smykowski          200 USD
Martha & Stanisław Sliwowski          200 USD
Malgorzata & Mariusz Kaniuk         150 USD
Ann & Jerry Wikiel 	  125 USD
Urszula Zielinski -	  100 USD
Anna & Tadeusz Kobylarz 	  100 USD

Bozena & Zbigniew Gusciora                 100 USD
Małgorzata Wojnarowska 	  60 USD
Anna Rupinska 	  50 USD
Bogumiła & Marek Bunkowski             50 USD
Elżbieta & Andrzej Samsel 	  50 USD
Eugenia Wos Lach 	  50 USD
Janina & Tadeusz Sutula 	  50 USD
Krzysztof & Donna Wysocki 	  50 USD
Lucyna & Janusz Sroga 	  50 USD
Małgorzata & Jan Wojdyla 	  50 USD
Wiesława & Joseph Eisenbardt           50 USD
Maria & Stanislaw Kalata 	  50 USD
Paweł Burdzy 	  50 USD
Teresa Laszyn 	  50 USD
Magda Gulewicz 	  50 USD
Stanisława Obyrtacz 	  30 USD
Richard & Krystyna Slowik 	 30 USD

Koło Przyjaciół Fundacji w New Yorku

Koło w NY – 10.000 USD + 4.793 USD + 
3.922 USD – wydruk Modlitewników
Bożena Adamczyk 	  50 USD
Anna Babkowska 	  50 USD
Andrzej Bogun	  50 USD
Stanisława Bogun 	  50 USD
Sylvia Chacaga 	  50 USD
Stanisław Chadzynski 	  50 USD
Stanisław Choinski 	  50 USD
Helena Chramiec 	  50 USD
Lucyna Domagala 	  50 USD
Barbara Gierlach 	  50 USD
Zbigniew Gierlach 	  50 USD
Danuta Golaszewski 	  50 USD
Józef Golaszewski 	  50 USD
Krystyna Jablonska 	  50 USD
Anna Jackowska 	  100 USD
Mario Jackowski 	  100 USD
Władysława Kaftan 	  50 USD
Zofia Kania 	  50 USD
Zenon Karas 	  50 USD
Elżbieta Knapik 	  50 USD
Darek Knapik 	  50 USD
Aleksander Kozlik 	  50 USD
Weronika Kwiatkowski 	  50 USD
Kazimiera Soroka 	  50 USD
Apolonia Magda 	  50 USD
Danuta Murawska 	  50 USD
Teresa Pawlowska 	  50 USD
Anna Plaza 	  50 USD
Maria Siek 	  50 USD
Eugenia Szumilo 	  50 USD
Zofia Twarowska 	  50 USD
Halina Walczak 	  50 USD
Jadwiga Zawisna-Kozlik 	  50 USD
Józef Zielinski 	  50 USD
Zofia Zielinska 	  50 USD
Donacja: 
Władysława Kaftan 	  50 USD
Donacja od Koła 	  3.150 USD

Koło Przyjaciół Fundacji w Philadelphii  

Richard Krzyzanowski 	          25.000 USD

Koło Przyjaciół Fundacji w Południowej 
Kalifornii

Theresa Dudzick 	  17.500 USD
Teresa i Bruno Mudy 	  5.000 USD
Stefan Perzyna 	  2.500 USD
Krystyna Nowicka 	  2.500 USD
Friends of Kalifornia 	  150 USD
Lista ofiarodawców na Złotą Tablicę Dobro-
czyńców Fundacji z okazji 100-ej rocznicy 
urodzin św. JPII 
Western Asset Management Company
Cheritable Foundation 	  1.000 USD
Elżbieta Trybuś 	  300 USD
Kristina i Stanisław Czerwiński 	

200 USD
Ludmiła Pyter 	 200 USD
Leonilia Barański-Woźny 	 200 USD

Pamięci + Joanna i Józef Barański
Kazimiera Pyter 	 100 USD
Maria i Krzysztof Zdunkiewicz 	

100 USD
Zdzisława Romanowska 	 100 USD
Zofia i Edward Fitkowski 	 100 USD
Edward Hoffman 	 100 USD
Graziella Małolepszy 	 100 USD
Natalia Kamiński 	 100 USD
Susan i Martin Karpiel 	 100 USD
Nina i Andrzej Dąbrowy 	 100 USD

Agnieszka i Jerzy Górecki 	 100 USD 
Helena i Jan Świder 	 100 USD
Bogusława i Gerhard Doerr 	 100 USD
Krystyna i Marek Bacik 	 100 USD
Grażyna Wiącek 	 100 USD
Tomasz Dziarmaga 	 100 USD
Anna Dąbrowska 	 100 USD
Alicja Lądowicz 	  50 USD
Irena Progulska -	  50 USD

Koło Fundacji Jana Pawła II w Północnej 
Kalifornii 

Koło Fundacji Jana Pawła II w Północnej  
Kalifornii 		           2.500 USD
Polska Parafia p.w. Matki Bożej Patronki  
Emigrantów w Martinez 	         2.500 USD
Polska Parafia przy Kościele Matki Bożej  
Dobrej Rady w San Leandro 	        2.500 USD
Anna i diakon Witold Cichoń z rodziną Antioch 	
		   2.500 USD
Stanisław i Maria Grobelny 	  50 USD
Leokadia Kotuła 	  20 USD

Friends of John Paul II Foundation of Wa-
shington

In memorial Michael Urbin
Raymond & Cecilia Glembocki           25 USD
In memorial Richard M. Wiermanski
Dorothy B. Leahey 	  100 USD
Sharon L. Brzostowski 	  100 USD
Nancy Knight	 100 USD
Fred & Patricia Hueber 	 100 USD
Jerome & Marie Wiermanski 	  50 USD 
Delphine Banko 	 20 USD
In memorial Wladyslawa Slowinska 
Roza Pace 	  50 USD
In memorial Chester and Jadwiga Lobrow 
Hugh & Ruey Dempsey 	  100 USD
Edwarda Buda-Okreglak 	  25 USD
In memorial Sr. Robert J. Flanagan
Hon. & Mrs. Lucien Nedzi 	 100 USD
Deborah M. Majka 	  100 USD
Sharon L. Brzostowski 	  75 USD
Raymond & Cecilia Glembocki             50 USD
Barbaras Lemecha 	  50 USD
William &Gloria Klepczynski                30 USD
John & Marianna Eckel 	  25 USD
Ewa Maria Szczepanska	 25 USD
In memorial Agnieszka Wnek
Janusz Wnek 	 124 USD
In memorial Aulga Prokopowicz
Hon. Lucian & Mrs. Margaret Nedzi 100 USD
In memorial Thomas Daly
Raymond & Cecilia Glembocki           25 USD
In memorial Stella Dernoga Hazard
Raymond & Cecilia Glembocki             25 USD
In memorial Leopold and Regina Rafaski
Marianna R. Eckel	 25 USD
In memorial Edward Buda and Marianna Buda
Edwarda Buda-Okreglak	 25 USD
In memorial George Waringo
Mary E. Flanagan 	 25 USD
In memorial Verna Lopatkiewicz
Stefan Lopatkiewicz 	 50 USD

Special occasion:
Lewis& Barbara Levy 	 100 USD
Otto & Nita Hoernig  	 100 USD
Raymond & Cecilia Glembocki             50 USD

Donations:
Dorian Neil 	 100 USD
Mary Flanagan 	 100 USD
Raymond Glembocki 	 100 USD
Otto Hoernig 	 100 USD
Mary Lou Karch 	 100 USD
Stefan Lopatkiewicz, Esq. 	 100 USD
Debbie Majka 	 100 USD
Philip Majka 	 100 USD
Thaddeus Mirecki 	 100 USD
Steve Rhodes 	 100 USD
Theresa Romanowski 	 100 USD
Joseph Sobota 	 100 USD
Lawrence Ziemianski Trust 	 100 USD
John Daly	  50 USD
Barbara Lemecha	  50 USD
Krystyna Wolanczyk 	  40 USD
Barbara Jarzynski	  35 USD
Roza Pace	  35 USD
Edward Meros	  15 USD
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Dear Friends of the John Paul II Foundation
 

The 100 anniversary of the birth of our founder, St. John Paul II is a gift from God which 
was given especially to us, all members of the Foundation, which bears his name.
Dear Members and Benefactors, throughout years you were taking care of this great gift of 
Saint John Paul II, supporting our Foundation. We would like to say – thank you.  Thanks 
to your commitment, this great idea of helping poor, but very talented scholarship reci-
pients from the former Soviet Union bloc and Asia is flourishing.  Also, teaching of Saint 
John Paul II is disseminated in many languages on all continents.  Let the year 2020 be 
a time of thanksgiving to God for this Great Gift in the person of Karol Wojtyła, for his 
holiness and love of all people.
For this special occasion, we would like to place at the John Paul II Polish Home at via 
Cassia, a golden plaque entitled:

„A TOKEN OF THANKSGIVING TO GOD FOR JOHN PAUL II ON  
THE OCCASION OF THE 100TH ANNIVERSARY OF HIS BIRTH 1920-2020”

Names of the individuals, institutions, parishes which will provide a contribution will be 
placed on this plaque. The plaque will have three sections:

			   1. Diamond – 10,000 USD*
			   2. Gold– 5,000 USD*
			   3. Silver – 2,500 USD*

 *Donations can be send also in other currencies which will provide the equivalent amount.
Please send the completed form to:
JOHN PAUL II FOUNDATION, VIA PORTA ANGELICA 63, 00193 ROMA

In Christ, 
Fr. Krzysztof Wieliczko, OSPPE

Administrator of the JPII Foundation

Let the words of John Paul II 
provide enforcement and be 
a gratitude for all good that  
happens thanks to you.  
I give my thanks to all, who for so 
many years and in so many ways 
were supporting activities of the Fo-
undation…
Please do not stop your efforts. Let 
this great enterprise flourish. Let our 
joint effort, blessed by God, bring 
great fruits. God bless You and Your 
families.

G O L D  P L A Q U E  O F  T H E  F O U N D AT I O N ’ S  B E N E FA C T O R S

  First and last name of the person who should be listed on the plaque

  Benefactor

  Address

  The value of the donation			   Phone				    E-mail 				  

Please fill out the form clearly and send it to the following address of the John Paul II  
Foundation in Rome: 
Please send your donation before January 31, 2020

JOHN PAUL II FOUNDATION 
VIA PORTA ANGELICA 63 
00193 ROMA


